

July 13, 2023 Property Owner

Re: Schoolhouse Park Site Work Impacts

Dear Property Owner:

The Village of Covington has selected M&T Excavating out of Bradford, Ohio to complete the site work for Schoolhouse Park. This project is scheduled to begin this week. Below is some information related to the project, and ways to contact the Village if you see any issues.

Work To Be Done

The contractor will be responsible to create the full site of the park, which includes removal of a portion of Grant Street and a portion of Maple Street. This work will also include underground utility work and the removal of trees on the site along with final grading the site. Along the east side of the project will be mounds that are created for the future amphitheater. This work will not include the vertical elements like the pavilion or splashpad, as those will be bid out separately in August.

Schedule

The contractor will not begin work prior to 7AM, nor complete work after 7PM.

This work is scheduled to be completed by November 1, 2023. The Village is working with M&T to have the work completed much sooner, hopefully by the beginning of August, but this will be all weather permitting and not guaranteed.

Contact

Please feel free to contact the Village if you see issues or have any problems with the contractors.

Email – <u>Contact@VillageofCovington.com</u> Phone – 937-473-3420

Sincerely,

Kyle A. Hinkelman, AICP Village Administrator